
Petition 2019-179 by Ronald Staley, Jr., Verde Homes 

To Deny: 

 

This petition is found to be inconsistent with the Belmont Area Revitalization Plan with respect to proposed 
land use, based on the information from the staff analysis and the public hearing, and because: 

 
• The plan recommends single family uses up to five dwelling units per acre (DUA) for the site. 

 
However, we find this petition to be reasonable and in the public interest, based on the information from the 

staff analysis and the public hearing, and because: 
 

• The proposal helps achieve the Plan’s vision of a “family-oriented community diverse in age, culture, 

and income” by committing to three affordable dwelling units (12 percent of total). This provision of 
affordability also addresses the Plan’s housing goal that seeks to increase and facilitate home 

ownership. 
• The proposal addresses a goal of the Plan to create a more pedestrian friendly community by improving 

the pedestrian realm through the provision of an 8-foot planting strip and 8-foot sidewalk along 
Parkwood Ave. 

• The site considers the environment by orienting parking in such a way that preserves two existing, 
mature trees that will reduce any heat island created by the surface parking lot. It also commits to 

installing pervious pavers to help treat runoff and allow water infiltration to benefit existing trees. 

• While not a specific goal or objective, the Plan references, in numerous places, the need for rehabilitated 
and new single family infill homes. This rezoning provides that infill through the provision of three single 

family attached homes  
• The Belmont Area Revitalization Plan speaks to the opportunity for single family infill development on 

this vacant site and states that new homes should be compatible in design character with the existing 
adjacent housing stock. The plan’s conditional notes commit to architectural and design features for 

both the attached single family units and the multi-family units facing Parkwood Ave. 
• The proposed density of 25 DUA is just over the entitled density (R-22 MF) for the portion of the site 

fronting Parkwood Avenue and is a reasonable increase in density for a site that is addressing its 

context through architectural design standards. 
 

The approval of this petition will revise the adopted future land use as specified by the Belmont Area 
Revitalization Plan (2003) from single family residential uses up to five dwelling units per acre to residential 

uses up to 22 dwelling units per acre. 

  

To Approve: 
 

This petition is found to be inconsistent with the Belmont Area Revitalization Plan with respect to proposed 
land use, based on the information from the staff analysis and the public hearing, and because: 

 
• The plan recommends single family uses up to five dwelling units per acre (DUA) for the site. 

 
Therefore, we find this petition to not be reasonable and in the public interest based on the information from 

the staff analysis and the public hearing, and because: 

 
• (To be explained by the Zoning Committee) 

 

 
Motion:  

Approve or Deny 
Maker:   

2ND:  
  

Vote:  
Dissenting:                           

Recused:  


